

December 20, 2023

TRANSMITTED VIA EMAIL

Mr. Ralph Vasami Executive Director Window Covering Manufacturers Association 355 Lexington Avenue New York, NY 10017

Dear Mr. Vasami:

As requested in the ANSI/WCMA meeting held in Washington, D.C., on November 14, 2023, please find the attached spreadsheet containing strangulation incidents (fatal and nonfatal) associated with corded window coverings reported to CPSC that occurred from 2009 to present. CPSC is aware of additional incidents that cannot be shared with the public until the Commission complies with the procedure in section 6(b) of the Consumer Product Safety Act. Accordingly, this data may be updated with additional incidents in the future.

Sincerely,

Rana Balci-Sinha, Ph.D. Window Coverings Project Manager

cc: Jacqueline Campbell, CPSC Voluntary Standards Coordinator



¹ This letter was prepared by the CPSC staff. It has not been reviewed or approved by, and may not represent the views of, the Commission.